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COLLEGE AND GRADUATE SCHOOL OF EDUCATION, HEALTH, AND HUMAN SERVICES
Office of the Associate Dean for Administrative Affairs and Graduate Education
GRADUATE PROGRAM COORDINATOR MEETING
October 30, 2009
MEMBERS ATTENDING:  Mark Kretovics, FLA; Barb Scheule, FLA; Ellen Glickman, HS; Karen Gordon, HS; Robert Pierce, HS; Richard Cowan, LDES; Jason McGlothlin, LDES; Rhonda Richardson, LDES; John West, LDES; Janice Hutchison, TLC; Davison Mupinga, TLC (for Pat O’Connor); Nancy Barbour, Admin. Affairs; Nancy Miller, Grad. Student Services
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Mary Ann Devine, FLA; Sean Fitzgerald, FLA; 
GUESTS:  None
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION TAKEN

	1. Additional Items

Nancy Barbour
	Discussion was held at the previous meeting regarding doctoral admissions and whether the faculty would prefer to continue using the doctoral personal data form or move to using applicant vitas or resumes instead. Nancy asked if the faculty had given any thought to this in order for a decision to be made. Motion made to change to the use of a vitae or resume in place of the data sheet.
	Motion made by  Jason McGlothlin and seconded by Karen Gordon.
Motion passed unanimously

	2. Dissertations
Nancy Barbour
	The process of submitting dissertations was reviewed. She explained that it is really not the job of the Administrative Affairs office to ready these documents for submission. It is felt that the departments need to go to the committees and reinforce that it is their responsibility to make sure a dissertation is ready for submission. Luci gave examples of some of the more common errors being seen. She shared that these errors are basic and areas that are covered in the style guidelines. It was suggested that perhaps a no tolerance attitude should be adopted. This issue should be addressed at the pre-defense meeting. Requests were made that Luci contact the committee director when there is a problem. Committee members should not be signing off until the dissertation is properly prepared for uploading. Nancy offered to send a message out to all graduate faculty regarding the review of the dissertations. The committee felt that this would be a good idea.  A suggestion was made to use a teaching fellow as an editor for dissertations. The group felt the doctoral students need to be reeducated regarding the submission of dissertations. It was pointed out that these are the same people who will be expected to publish in the future for their career. It was suggested that perhaps it was time a writing course be required of all graduate students. Strengthening the language in the manual to ensure the student is aware that it is their responsibility to make sure the dissertation is done correctly. 
Nancy requested that the group think about the Grad Faculty Rep survey and what needs to change to make it more meaningful. John West stated that he would like to see a copy of this form returned to the committee members. This is currently not being done. It was suggested that this form might be more successful if there was an electronic version used.
	Nancy will send an email to all graduate faculty members reviewing the preparation and responsibilities of the dissertation process. 
Luci will ensure committee directors receive a copy of the completed GFR surveys.

	3. Review of Graduate Handbook
	Appeals Regarding Denials of Admission (p.6) :

Appeals currently go straight to Nancy. This is not a good plan and it was her feeling this should be a committee decision. Previously these were reviewed by the graduate standards and appeals group. Students did not agree with how the group was handling these issues and so it was discontinued. Nancy stated that the graduate coordinators should be involved in whether or not the student should be dismissed. Since she is the one that is making the decision an appeal should not be brought back to her and feels a grievance committee should be set up. There was discussion regarding the undergraduate process. Currently there are 4 levels of probation being used at this level. The language in the handbook would also need to reflect this new procedure. The group liked the idea. Nancy will research the language in the college handbook. A fixed date in the semester should be chosen in order to ensure this is handled in a timely fashion. It was suggested that floating dates also be setup for emergencies
Transfer Credits (p.7) :

Currently no one is paying attention to the time limit for transfer of credit as stated in the handbook. It is now in bold type, but people are still missing those timelines. It was suggested that this be made a part of the admissions process and part of the packet. The transfer of credit form could possibly be attached to the plan of study. There was discussion regarding blocking the students registration until a plan of study has been submitted. The handbook currently contains a statement regarding the blocking of registration until a plan of study is submitted. Discussion took place on how this would affect various programs, whether orientations are done and the time limits of transfer credits. Faculty advisors will be copied so they are aware of the student’s actions. Nancy Miller shared that currently Graduate Student Services sends letters to doctoral students making them aware that time is running out. It was also suggested that transfer credits be reviewed before students do comps. The group would like to have holds put on the student’s registrations until they file a plan of study. This will keep them from registering for the third semester. This will begin with the spring 2010 admits.
Graduation Application Process (p.11):
Nancy shared that there will be a statement added regarding the new $200 fee for late graduation applications. When queried, Nancy explained that this late fee will come back to the graduate budget just as the application fees are credited currently.  
Registration for Master’s Thesis ONLY (p.14):
“upon completion of coursework” will be removed from the first line of the paragraph. Also, “including summer” will be added to the second sentence following “per semester,” Continuous registration until graduation is not required will also be added 
Registration for Master’s Project ONLY (p.14):
“upon completion of coursework” will be removed from the first line of the paragraph. Also, “including summer” will be added to the second sentence following “per semester,”

Doctoral Programs (p.15)
The first word in the last line of the second paragraph will be changed from “Typical” to “Suggested” time to completion.

Nancy shared that there has been a campaign to combine all doctoral programs on campus under one umbrella for management as opposed to individually being managed. Consultants have been hired by Research and Graduate Studies to review the graduate programs. Currently, EHHS has 13 of the 19 doctoral programs. The consultants will attempt to determine if the graduate programs should be combined or remain as individual programs. 
The Advisory/Coursework Phase Committee:

This has been identified as another area that is to be completed at the beginning of a student’s program and is not being done until they are ready for comps. Nancy shared she only reviews the makeup of the committee when looking at the plan of study. The actual composition of the plan of study is up to the committee. She pointed out that the plans of study need to be looked at for depth. She shared that some of the plans seem to be thin on research preparation.
Nancy asked if there were any other graduate issues that need to be discussed. 

John West suggested that a notification be sent two years after comps regarding the doctoral student’s proposal. This will be the first thing discussed at the December meeting.
	Nancy will research the college handbook


The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 noon.
Next meeting: Dec. 4, 2009 10:45 in 217 White.
Respectfully submitted

Luci Wymer, Recorder (nb)
